
  

   

  



 
 



 
  



  



 
 
 

 

  



  



 

 

 

 

As 2024 ends and 2025 begins it is time to thank all of you once again for your support of the Tuesday morning Outreach 
program.  Without you and your contributions of time, groceries, sandwiches, food, etc., we would not be able to offer 
this valuable program for our community. 

An extra thank you goes to all 
those who helped with the 
special Christmas meal on 
December 17th where we fed 
almost 150 people.  Thank you 
to all who roasted and carved 
turkeys, boiled and mashed 
potatoes, cooked vegetables, 
made stuffing and gravy and 
cranberries, baked cookies, 
served meals, bagged 

groceries, washed dishes, put away tables and chairs and helped with clean up.  With so many people helping in 
advance and over 20 volunteers working that morning, it really was an easy meal to offer to our guests and they really 
appreciated it. 

And thank you to all who took tags off the giving tree and donated gift cards, toques, mittens and other needed items.  
The clothing items went almost immediately.  The gift cards – almost $2,000 worth! – will be distributed to families over 
the coming months as the need arises.  

2024 was a remarkably busy year with the number of guests increasing substantially.   

At the start of the year, we were handing out 40 to 60 bags of groceries, and by the end of the year we were distributing 
over 100 bags each week with a high of 124 bags on one Tuesday.    

The number of meals served followed a similar trend with 60-80 meals being served in the spring but well over 100 each 
week in the last part of the year with 148 being our highest number. 

And our produce table, which sometimes held very little at the beginning of the year, was truly overflowing with bounty by 
the end of the year thanks to donations from the Lake Country Food Bank and The Salvation Army. 

What can you do to help in 2025? 

• We can always use your extra reusable grocery bags and your donations of groceries. 
• We also need twist ties for all the dividing and re-bagging of produce that we do each week. 
• Right now, we also need a couple more shoppers who perhaps once a month can run around to various stores and 

buy specific items needed for the Food Pantry. 
• We would also appreciate more sandwich makers who can make a loaf or two of sandwiches once a month for an 

assigned Tuesday. 
Let me know if you can help in any of these ways.  Thank you. 

Jayne Brooks 
250-762-9606 
k.jaynebrooks@gmail.com 

 

 



What if COUC Did Not Exist? 

Over the Christmas holidays I attended a large and very active church with an incredibly young congregation.  
One of the questions the guest minister asked at the start of his sermon was, “What would happen if your 
church closed, regardless of the reason?  Would your community notice?  Would it make a difference to those 
to your community?”  The question certainly made everyone in our family group reflect on our own individual 
church communities. 

Would Kelowna, specifically the local downtown community, miss COUC if it closed?  I certainly believe that 
COUC would be greatly missed.  Where would the support groups that currently rent our facilities go?  What 
would happen to our congregation members who gather for service on Sunday or participate in other activities 
throughout the week?  And what would happen to our Tuesday morning guests who come for a meal or 
groceries or for some fellowship? 

I cannot imagine downtown Kelowna without our regular Outreach programs or our other Community Ministry 
initiatives such as Affirm, Reconciliation, and Peace and Justice education; and I cannot imagine Kelowna 
without a United Church or the Central Okanagan Refugee Committee or SongShine.  Sure, some of those 
activities could be picked up by other organizations or moved to other locations, but they are all important to 
our community and they are all centred and supported by Central Okanagan United Church. 

We are doing great things and we are making a difference in our community, and I know we would be missed if 
we were not here.  Our presence is important and every activity that COUC offers fulfills its vision, “To seek, 
experience, and express God’s love together in an open community which embraces diversity and 
demonstrates by faithful actions the love of God through the teachings of Jesus.” 

We are living out our beliefs.  We are serving God and worshipping together and welcoming all who join us.  We 
are feeding those who are hungry, giving drink to those who are thirsty, providing clothing for those who are in 
need of clothing, welcoming those who are lonely, and visiting those who are sick.  We are demonstrating the 
love of God in everything we do. 

Do you remember the Stewardship Flower we talked about last year?  Well, COUC is covering all of those 
flower pedals: worship, prayer, faith sharing, study, loving service, and generosity.   On that last point, COUC is 
generous in so many ways – just some of which are noted above.   

Are you as proud of COUC as I am?  Are you amazed at all that COUC accomplishes in a year and all that is 
going on at any given time at our church?  COUC is truly awesome and I personally am proud to support it in 
any way that I can – and yes, that includes giving generously in response to all that I personally receive from 
COUC, for all that I know COUC gives to others in the Central Okanagan, and in response to the many ways in 
which I have been blessed in my life.   

“We believe in a God who is creating, reconciling, and making new.  As stewards and disciples, we use our 
resources to be co-creators with the Spirit, transforming and being transformed.” 

- UCC Stewardship Second for January 19, 2025 
 COUC is truly amazing and we, as individual congregation members, are COUC.  Giving generously is a 
blessing for each of us and a way to thank God for all he has given us; and together, our generosity helps COUC 
accomplish so many things. 

Submitted by: Jayne Brooks on behalf of Stewardship  



 

  



 

  



 

  



2025 (and 2024!) Contributions 

The Government of Canada has extended the deadline for making charitable donations eligible for the 2024 tax 

year, until February 28, 2025.  This announcement was made to counter the negative effect of the year-end postal 

strike on charities.   

While very few of the donations we receive come in by mail, the change still affects COUC as a charity so this is how 

we will be proceeding. 

• All donations received by COUC in January and February will be considered donations for the 2025 year 

unless they are specifically designated for 2024.  So please, if you want your contribution to count as a 2024 

charitable donation, clearly identify that fact on your cheque or in the note section of your e-transfer or 

somewhere with your donation. 

• The 2024 receipts for charitable donations will still be issued by COUC in late January as normal.  For any 

donations received in January and February that are designated for the 2024 year, COUC will issue separate 

receipts for tax purposes in March.  That way, those who normally file their tax returns early will not be 

delayed because of this extension. 

• Automatic payments like monthly PAR contributions will all be recorded as 2025 contributions and cannot 

be reassigned to 2024. 

• The books of financial record for COUC for 2024 will be kept open until after February 28th to ensure all 

contributions designated for 2024 are recorded in the proper year.  While this will delay completion of our 

final 2024 Financial Statements, we should still have them in time for an Annual Congregation Meeting 

(ACM) at the end of March. 

If you have any questions about this two-month transition period and how it affects you, please feel free to contact 

me at any time. 

Jayne Brooks, Treasurer 

Home phone: 250-762-9606  

Home email: k.jaynebrooks@gmail.com 

Church email: treasurer@centralokanaganunitedchurch.com 

 

PLEASE NOTE 

Given the recent political changes announced in Ottawa this week, charities are waiting for confirmation that this 

extension will go through as planned. The CRA has yet to post an update.  COUC will proceed with the extension, 

but please understand that contributions made in January and February and designated for 2024, may end up being 

considered 2025 donations for tax purposes if the government changes course. 

  

  

mailto:k.jaynebrooks@gmail.com
mailto:treasurer@centralokanaganunitedchurch.com


News from our Sisters & Brothers in El Salvador 

Congratulations!  Felicitaciones! After many years of struggle & sacrifice, Fatima Lizbeth Flores has graduated 
from university in El Salvador with her degree in Social Work.  She persevered through two-plus years of school 
closures due to the pandemic and managed to keep up with classes on her phone despite the absence of WiFi 
in her tiny rural community of LaFlorida/El Triunfo. 

The 16 high school and university students that COUC 
has sponsored over the past years have travelled by bus (often at 
5:30 a.m.) into the city, returning in the evening, after attending 
classes and then searching for internet access to complete their 
course work.  Every one of the  students who we helped has gone 
on to support their siblings, families & their community in many 
ways, often working with NGO's (non-government organizations) 
in order to better the lives of others. 

Fatima expressed the deepest gratitude to our congregation for 
its support and often told us about her classes and how much 
she enjoyed her work experiences, especially when she was 
working with the elderly.  We have no doubt that she will 
contribute much over the coming years.  Her mother and sister 
are in the graduation photo with her. (Fatima's mom works with 
ACUA, an organization that protects water and agriculture.)  

And Season's Greetings from our Friends at FUNDAHMER 

We share this photo and Christmas message from 
Fundahmer - the NGO that facilitates our sister 
community relationship and the scholarship 
program:  "We thank you for your support during this 
year.  The communities and us appreciate all the 
dedication you put in every action for supporting El 
Salvador and creating God's kingdom on 
earth.  Certainly, this is such a wonderful time to 
keep praying and asking for strength to continue 
supporting the communities and mostly, praying for 
our dear God to light up every leaders' mind for 
everybody's wellness."   

 

On behalf of Community Ministry, we thank you for your support of our Sister Community relationship 
over the past fifteen years! 

  



 

 

  



 

  



  



 

 

 

  



  



An invitation from the Kelowna Muslim Ladies Committee 
An opportunity for friendships, connections and understanding 

 
Saturday, January 18 – 10:00 am to 12:00 pm 

Kelowna Islamic Centre - 1120 Highway 33 
 

We have received an invitation for a Harmony brunch and conversation from the Kelowna Muslim Ladies group. 
This is an invitation for all Central Okanagan United Church women regardless of your age or stage of life. Rides will 
be arranged for those who need one.  Space is limited to 35 women so please register by clicking on this link or 
contacting Debbie Hubbard at 250-469-4468 or sowingseedsofpossibilities@gmail.com 

 

 

  

https://forms.gle/PAybvrnXUN9aZA758
mailto:sowingseedsofpossibilities@gmail.com


 
Hosted by UNJPPI (United Network for Justice and Peace in Palestine and Israel). Questions? Reach out to Debbie 
Hubbard at  250-469-4468 or sowingseedsofpossibilities@gmail.com 
To Register: CLICK HERE  

mailto:sowingseedsofpossibilities@gmail.com
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZYpfuCrpzIoE9Avyy5YPeaUcKBHVGNL3Z0j#/registration


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Light 
 

Sunday, January 19 – 1:00 pm  to 3:00 pm 
Okanagan Regional Library: Kelowna (1380 Ellis Street) 
 
Join us for a screening of Light. The film will take you on a journey through 
Hebron, a Palestinian city in the southern West Bank.  This is an opportunity to 
hear two stories, Nisreen and Tareq, who embody non-violent resistance and 
resilience.  Donations will be taken at the door to Community Peacemaker Teams: 

Palestine and Lebanon Emergency Response Project.  
 
We have space for 60 people so registration will help us plan for seating.  
Click here to register.  
 
Questions? Reach out to Cjpmeokanagan@cjpme.org or Debbie at 
sowingseedsofpossibilities@gmail.com.  
 
Hosted by CJPME:Okanagan and Central Okanagan United Church. 
  

https://cpt.org/programs/palestine
https://cpt.org/programs/palestine
https://www.cjpmefoundation.org/lebanon_emergency_response
https://forms.gle/WD6dV35MpRV7BGCt7
mailto:Cjpmeokanagan@cjpme.org
mailto:sowingseedsofpossibilities@gmail.com


Supporting the work of BGC Okanagan 
 

One of the best ways to address homelessness is prevention. Read the article from Castanet that 
shows how BGC works to keep youth out of shelters.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Read More Here and learn how to Donate to BGC Okanagan 
BGC Okanagan wants to keep youth out of shelters - Kelowna News - Castanet.net 

 

  

https://www.castanet.net/news/Kelowna/523039/BGC-Okanagan-wants-to-keep-youth-out-of-shelters


 

  



 

  



 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Strengthening Voices. Inspiring Possibility. 

WHERE VOICES COME TO LIFE 

Welcome to SongShine, vocal music and creative drama-based classes designed for those who have 
communication issues due to Parkinson’s, stroke, other neurological challenges, or aging. Our goal 

is to help you communicate more easily and clearly. SongShine harnesses the power of brain, 
breath, and emotion to reclaim voices. It creates community, camaraderie, and confidence 

…AND IT’S FUN!  
Meet: Mondays at 1pm, at Bernard Church, in Room 14   

Hosted by Choir Director Sylvia Clerke 
  



 

Keep up to date, watch worship videos and more. 

Find us online! Like and Follow us on Facebook & 

Subscribe to our YouTube Channel! 

 
Website  

https://centralokanaganunitedchurch.com 

 
Facebook Page SUNDAY LIVESTREAM SHOWN HERE 

https://www.facebook.com/Centralokanaganunitedchurchkelownabc 

 

Facebook Group (Our Private Church Group) 
(A Private Group for members & friends of COUC to share church news or discussion)  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/319967703235745 

 

United Church of Canada Private Group –  

Join in for all UCC chat & news! 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/UnitedChurchCda/permalink/10167795547890401/ 

 
YouTube Channel (Worship videos posted weekly): 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCJRqGV1Zra36gbm1jSlks1w 
  

https://centralokanaganunitedchurch.com/
https://www.facebook.com/Centralokanaganunitedchurchkelownabc
https://www.facebook.com/groups/319967703235745
https://www.facebook.com/groups/UnitedChurchCda/permalink/10167795547890401/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCJRqGV1Zra36gbm1jSlks1w


 


